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Activities / Accomplishments
2015
· MVGA’s President for 2015 was Jill Bench from Bench's Greenhouse & Nursery in Elmore.
· Our Board of Directors continues to meet bi-monthly at the offices of Palmer Energy on Airport Hwy.  

· Committees meet as needed.  Over two dozen committee meetings were held during the year.
· Continue to collaborate with the Cleveland, Cincinnati, Detroit, Grand Rapids and Kalamazoo Flower and Vegetable Growers Associations, ONLA, AmericanHort and the Farm Bureau sharing industry trends.
· Grant Activity:
· MVGA completed their first grant this past May…a feasibility study.   The $25,000 USDA award determined that a location in Toledo’s central city was suitable as a food hub location in northwest Ohio.
· MVGA was awarded their second grant in collaboration with WSOS.  The $62,000 USDA awarded nearly $30,000 to promote the Farmers’ Market downtown.  It will conclude the end of November.  

· MVGA was recently awarded a $133,470 grant for the start-up of a food hub in Toledo.  These activities will begin soon and last for 2-years.  The ultimate goal is to establish a co-op farmer’s organization upon the grant’s conclusion.

· Business Committee:

· MVGA’s energy program involving the collective purchase of natural gas and electricity continued to provide cost savings for growers.  In addition, there are organizational benefits:
· Energy program (natural gas & electric) generates about $30,000 annually

· Monrovia Nursery program (co-op supplier) contributed $7,299.15 to MVGA this year
· North Branch Nursery program provides about $500 per year. 

· MVGA recycled a 53’ semi-trailer load of plastic pot containers in July.  The plastic film is repurposed for construction industry, specifically concrete applications (crawl spaces and covers during inclement weather)
· Education/Event Committee: 
· Feb 19, 2015 - MVGA held its Winter Conference at Sustainable Local Foods in the Erie Street Market.  Topics included trucking rules/regs and certification (PUCO), composting opportunities and a tour of the hydroponic facility.    
· March 5, 2015 - MVGA held its first of two Retail Roundtable meetings at Hoen’s Greenhouse and Garden Center.  Discussions centered on Hirzel compost opportunities and other industry trends.  
· July 21, 2015 – MVGA split its second Retail Roundtable meeting between Hirzel’s compost facility and Wolf’s Blooms and Berries.  
· Marketing Committee:

· The popular MVGA website was recently redesigned with a customer friendly focus including a list and map showing all member locations, latest news, retail specials, and grower to grower opportunities. 
· Coordinated advertising efforts with The Blade, Val Pak, Buzz Book and the BG Sentinel. 
· Partnered for the second year in a row with the Ronald McDonald House of Northwest Ohio on a “roundup” program where $2,655.10 was generated between 15 MVGA retail greenhouses to assist in the construction of a new McDonalds House facility near Toledo Hospital.  
· Membership Committee:

· 2015 membership consisted of 44 members, 14 sponsors and 6 complimentary or 64 participants.  
· Scholarship Committee:
· Congratulations to Chris Schenk and Jacob Rothert as recipients of MVGA’s $500 scholarship to continue their education in horticulture at Michigan State University.
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